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“Cones” on Your Leyland Cypress?

I have had a number of calls this week from folks who have noticed thinning in their needled evergreen shrubs. Upon closer inspection they have seen their trees or shrubs festooned with lots of tiny cone-like objects. These little needle covered bags can become so numerous that an affected Leyland Cypress can look like a Christmas tree hung with ornaments. What you are seeing is actually an insect problem. The culprit is the common bagworm. This year they seem to be particularly plentiful in Lumpkin County.

In order to control bagworms you really need to understand their life cycle. Bagworms hatch in May or June each year. The tiny larvae spin a long silken thread which is blown about on spring breezes. The larvae hang onto the blowing thread like a tiny Tarzan until they land on a suitable plant. Once they land on a needled evergreen they begin feeding. Cedar, arborvitae, and junipers are their favorites.

When feeding begins, they start construction of a silken bag which they use for protection. It is sort of like an insect version of a hermit crab wearing a shell. As they

continue to feed the worm attaches bits of needles to the outside of its protective bag. This creates very effective camouflage for the insect and prevents us from spotting it.

Throughout the summer the insect continues to enlarge the bag as it feeds.

By late August, bagworms are like a lot of overfed relatives following Thanksgiving dinner. They stop feeding and find a comfortable spot to rest for a while. The worm permanently attaches its bag to a twig and begins to form a pupae and later an adult bagworm. The adult males are moths which fly over to the bags of the legless, wingless females for a date. After mating, the female lays eggs inside her bag and dies. The eggs rest comfortably through the winter in their Mom’s protective bag until hatching time next spring.

When conditions are right, and they obviously are this year, bagworms can multiply to huge numbers. Their feeding activity can completely defoliate trees. Unfortunately, most needled evergreens don’t recover well from bagworm damage. They can remain weak and unsightly for years. Severe infestations can actually kill the plant.

The trouble with controlling the pest is that they are seldom noticed until late in the season. In addition, the protective bag makes a good raincoat shielding them from pesticides. If you don’t believe the bags are tough, try tearing one open by hand. Unless you have a grip like an orangutan you won’t be able to do it! Finally, if you wait too late in the year, they have already stopped feeding and are “hunkered down” deep in their bags where they have virtually no contact with the insecticide. That means the best control is obtained when the critters are still feeding and crawling. Then, you can use 

Malathion or various pyrethroid sprays (cyfluthrin, permethrin etc.) Organic gardeners

can use Bacillus thuringiensis type insecticides like Thuricide or Dipel.

Once the bagworms have stopped feeding the best control is to hand pick the bags and discard them in the trash. Removing the bag will eliminate either the bagworm or a clutch of eggs. I know that handpicking hundreds of bagworm bags is not the way you want to spend your Saturday. Once you’ve missed the creepy crawly stage, however, you won’t have another good opportunity to spray until next spring.

